From: 	SHARMA, DEVKI 


Sent: 	Wednesday, July 02, 2003 2:35 PM


To: 	Long, Bill


Subject: 	Bushing standards








Bill


 


In a couple of HVCB meetings I have raised a question about the need of a standard for the bushings for the circuit breakers. In those meetings I did not bring all the background material with me to discuss why or why not we should have a standard for breaker bushings and we could not have any meaningful discussion.


 


The attached is a brief discussion on what the C57.19.00-2000, and C57.19.01-2000,  standards for the transformer bushings include in it and to see if we can do some thing simple and easy to cover breaker bushings some where. 


 


The circuit breaker bushings are normally the responsibility of the circuit breaker manufacturer, they get tested with the breaker and there is no requirement for bushings from one manufacturer to fit on the breaker of another manufacturer. However there are still enough loose ends to be tied together in a short stand alone standard or an appendix of say C37.06. 


 


The next transformers committee meeting will be in October, two weeks after our fall meeting.


 


With regards








Devki Sharma 


(Devki Sharma) 


(504) 310 5426  


devkisharma@ieee.org <mailto:devkisharma@ieee.org> 











-----Original Message-----


From: 	Long, Bill


Sent: 	Monday, June 02, 2003 11:33 AM


To: 	Patrick Maloney


Cc: 	SHARMA, Devki


Subject: 	Bushing standards





Patrick,





We did discuss the complication brought about by this change in the C57 standard for bushings at the last meeting of HVCB subcommittee on May 7.  At present, the only thing we could think of to do as a temporary "fix", was to specify bushings to the earlier edition of the standard, which did include OCB Bushings..  (It was OK for OCBs years ago, and is presumably still OK.)





I should tell you that there was no support within HVCB to form a new working group to create a new C37 standard to resurrect the old C57 bushing requirements, mainly because people are not designing new OCBs today.





Our company does not make OCBs at all, so I cannot give you any suggestions based on first-hand experience.  However, a couple of HVCB members, lead by Devki Sharma, (e-mail address above) have been following the developments of this unfortunate situation for quite a while.  He does work with the Transformer Committee, and he may be able to give you some idea of what to expect for a more "permanent solution" in the future.





In the mean time, we are in this kind of "limbo" situation, where we have to specify an old version of the standard to identify the requirements for these Oil CB bushing designs.





Best Regards,





Bill Long








-----Original Message-----


From: 	Patrick Maloney


Sent: 	Monday, June 02, 2003 10:26 AM


To: 	Bill.Long


Subject: 	Bushing standards





Bill,





I have worked with Bob Beihl/ABB in the past concerning ANSI Breaker standards. I have a question for you. I'm looking for the correct bushing standard for ANSI C37.09 breakers at 15-38kV ratings. The ANSI standard referenced in C37.09 is C57.19. The problem is that standard is for Oil Filled equipment and clearly states in the first few pages "not intended for distribution breakers"





Do you know the correct standard?





Regards,





PTM Engineering, Inc


Patrick Maloney


